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Summer ball 
winding down

COACH TED BUSSE uses a timeout to give Emileigh Dinkel, Makayla Rogers, Reagan Beims 
and Matthisen Witzel some pointers.                                                               Herald photo by Susan Dinkel

Sainty Sharks showing improvement at Atwood meet

By Betty Jean Winston
betty.w@.nwkansas.com

June is moving along quickly 
and the four Sainty basketball 
team involved in the Atwood 
Summer League are down to 
their last few regular season 
games with tournaments to 
following.

High school boys
The high school boys came 

back from an earlier loss to 
Cheylin and this time earned a 
51-43 victory.

A strong Hitchcock County 
team handed St. Francis a 55-27 
loss in the second game of the 
night.

St. Francis now has a 4-2 
record. They have defeated 
Atwood, Atwood junior varsity, 
Hitchcock County and Cheylin 
and lost to Hitchcock County 
and Cheylin.

In the 51-43 victory over 
Cheylin, Mason Schiltz and 
Matt Tygart were both in double 
figures with Schiltz having 14 
and Tygart 10.

Also scoring were Dylan Peter 
8, Kyler Zweygardt 7, Keegan 
Sherlock 4, Dillion Straub 4 and 
Cade Bracelin 4.

The points did not fall as 
easily in the second game, the 
55-27 loss to Hitchcock County.

Scoring in that game were 

Sherlock 10, Peter 6, Straub 
4, Wyatt Landenberger 3, 
Zweygardt 2, Tygart 1, Schiltz 
1.

High school girls
The high school girls were 

coached by David Morrow in 
their most recent outing. Susan 
Dinkel is their regular coach.

In their first game they 
defeated Atwood by the score of 
27-20.

Laura Brunk led the team 
with 10 points. Also scoring 
were Kyla Bandel with 6 points, 
Jenna Hill with 5 points, Clarice 
Neitzel with 4 and McKayla 
Taylor with 2.

The score of the second game 
was Atwood junior varsity (with 
the help of subs) 33-22. Neitzel 
led the scoring with 7 points 
followed by Brunk with 6, 
Taylor 4, Hill 3 and Bandel 2

Junior school 
The junior high boys, under 

the direction of Adam Peter, 
have played four games this 
year and are 2-2. Both of their 
wins came over Atwood.

Trayton Doyle, Martin 
Beikman, Jake Faulkender, Jude 
Faulkender, Reese Leonard and 
Dalton Straub are representing 
St. Francis.

Junior school girls
There is a large group of 

players on the young junior 
high girl team. Out of this 
number, five of them played for 
the Lady Indian last year when 
they were in seventh grade. This 
group includes CarolEve Harris, 
Kattie Jenik, Journey Lee, Kylie 
Sherlock and Hannah Stafford. 
Another two of them, Jenna 

Confer and Mckayla Rogers, 
are enrolling in junior high 
this fall and the five remaining 
players will be in sixth grade 
next year. These players are 
Reagan Beims, Emileigh Dinkel, 
Hanna Bracelin, Matty Tice and 
Matthisen Witzel.

“These girls are competing 

well,” Coach Ted Busse said. 
“They are working hard.”

In week one, they were 
defeated by Atwood 22-15 and 
by Cheylin 26-8. On June 6 
Cheylin won by the score of 
23-2 and Atwood won 24-5. On 
June 13, Oberlin defeated Sainty 
21-10 and Cheylin won 17-10.

Atwood
race 
set for
July 4

The 31th running of the Lake 
Atwood County Challenge Race 
will be held on Monday, July 4, 
beginning at 7:30 a.m.

The men will run four times 
around the lake for a distance of 
8 kilometers (5.0 miles) and the 
women will run twice around 
the lake for a distance of 4 
kilometers.

Every age-division finisher 
scores points for his or her county. 
In nearly every race, the team 
having the most participants won 
the competition.

There are no awards and no 
entry fees. Runners take part for 
the honor of his or her county. All 
you have to do is show up.

County residence is not a 
requirement. Bring an out-of-
county friend to the race and have 
that friend run for your county.

The County Challenge Race is 
the first event of the annual Lake 
Atwood Day celebration hosted 
by the Atwood Rotary Club.

Runner should make plans to 
participate in the race.

WRESTLING CAMP– Coach Nate Smith gives Kobe 
Tice and Ben Busse some help. 
                                         Herald staff photo by Karen Krien

“Wow, the Sainty Sharks had a 
great meet on Saturday,” Coach 
Margaret Poling said.

The team traveled to Atwood 
for the Cheylin scheduled meet. 
Cheylin was unable to host their 
meet and Atwood with their new 
pool volunteered.

“Our swimmers showed lots 
of improvement,” said Coach 
Poling. “Our dives were really 
better. We had four clean sweeps 
(ie) heat winner and first in each 
event. Kalab Frink, Tate Busse, 
KC Krien and all six of the boys 
relays, That makes it too hard to 
pick one outstanding swimmer.

“Audrey Meyer showed big 
improvement in the long free. 
Emily Elfers showed great 
improvement in the butterfly.”

New swimmers events were 
Ellee Krien and Lyden Lampe 
in the backstroke and they were 
both in two relays each along 
with their freestyle events.

“Our camp is easy to find 
now,” Coach Poling said. “We 

have a large Sainty Shark team 
banner to hook on our team tent. 
The banner was designated and 
designed and created by Mike 
Boyson and it sure looks great 
out at the team camp”

Parents of team members are 
preparing for the Fourth of July 
triathlon. 

“If you know anyone 
interested just contact any one 
of our parents, or check around 
town for flyers,” Coach Poling 
said.

This week the Sharks are 
headed to Benkelman for their 
meet. They will be back in St. 
Francis on Thursday, June 30 
for the last regular meet of the 
season before qualifying.

“Come watch us swim.” said 
Coach Poling.

The following results were 
recorded at Atwood:

Shadryon Blanka: #16, 8-and-
under 100 medley relay, heat 
winner, first; 8-and-under 25 
butterfly, second; 8-and-under 

25 backstroke, third; 8-and-
under 25 freestyle, second; #122, 
8-and-under 100 free relay, heat 
winner, first. 

Ben Busse: #16, 8-and-under 
100 medley relay, heat winner, 
first; 8-and-under 25 freestyle, 
third; #122, 8-and-under 100 
free relay, heat winner, first.

Tate Busse: #22, 14-and-
under 100 yard medley relay, 
heat winner, first; 11/12 50 
breaststroke, heat winner, first; 
11/12 50 freestyle, heat winner, 
first; 11/12 100 individual 
medley, heat winner, first; #128, 
14-and-under 100 free relay, 
heat winner, first.

Garin Cooper: #18, 10-and-
under 100 medley relay, heat 
winner, first; 9/10 25 freestyle, 
third; #124, 10-and-under 100 
free relay, heat winner, first.

Kalab Frink: 15/18 50 
butterfly, heat winner, first; 
15/18 50 breaststroke, heat 
winner, first; 15/18 50 freestyle, 
heat winner, first.

Seth Hilt: #18, 10-and-under 
100 medley relay, heat winner, 
first; 9/10 25 freestyle, sixth; 
#124, 10-and-under 100 free 
relay, heat winner, first. 

Wyatt Hilt: #18, 10-and-under 
100 medley relay, heat winner, 
first; 9/10 25 butterfly, third; 
9/10 50 freestyle, heat winner, 
first; 9/10 25 freestyle, fourth; 
#124, 10-and-under 100 free 
relay, heat winner, first.

Adam Krien: #16, 8-and-under 
100 medley relay, heat winner, 
first; 8-and-under 25 butterfly, 
heat winner, first; 8-and-under 
25 backstroke, second; 8-and-
under 25 freestyle, heat winner, 
first; 8-and-under individual 
medley, heat winner, first; #122, 
8-and-under 100 free relay, heat 
winner, first.

KC Krien: #18, 10-and-under 
100 medley relay, heat winner, 
first; 9/10 25 butterfly, heat 
winner, first; 9/10 25 freestyle, 
heat winner, first; 9/10 100 
individual medley, heat winner, 
first; #124, 10-and-under 100 
free relay, heat winner, first.

Luke Lampe: #22, 14-and-
under 100 yard medley relay, 
heat winner, first; 11/12 50 
butterfly, heat winner, first; 
11/12 100 freestyle, heat winner, 
first; 11/12 50 freestyle, second; 
#128, 14-and-under 100 free 
relay, heat winner, first.

Aaron White: #16, 8-and-
under 100 medley relay, heat 
winner, first; 8-and-under 25 
backstroke, fifth; #122, 8-and-
under 100 free relay, heat 
winner, first.

Matthew White: #22, 14-
and-under 100 yard medley 
relay, heat winner, first; 13/14 
50 butterfly, heat winner, first; 
13/14 50 backstroke, second; 
13/14 50 breaststroke, heat 
winner, first; 13/14 50 freestyle, 

second; #128, 14-and-under 100 
free relay, heat winner, first.

Zachery White: #22, 14-
and-under 100 yard medley 
relay, heat winner, first; 13/14 
50 butterfly, first; 13/14 50 
breaststroke, second; 13/14 50 
freestyle, second; #128, 14-
and-under 100 free relay, heat 
winner, first.

Cassidy Busse: #17B, 10-and-
under 100-free relay, third; 9/10 
25 breaststroke, second, #123A, 
10 and-under 100 free relay, 
second.

Cassie Cooks: #17A, 10-
and-under 100-free relay, heat 
winner, first; 25 backstroke, 
sixth; 9/10 25 breaststroke, 
second; 9/10 25 freestyle, sixth; 
#123B, 10-and under 100 free, 
third

Emily Elfers: #21, 14-and-
under 100 medley relay, heat 
winner, first; 13/14 50 butterfly, 
third; 13/14 50 backstroke, 
fourth; 13/14 50 breaststroke, 
fifth; #127, 14-and-under 100 
free relay, second.

Alexis Frink: #21, 14-and-
under 100 medley relay, heat 
winner, first; 13/14 50 freestyle, 
100 freestyle, third; 13/14 50 
backstroke freestyle, fifth; 
13/14 100 individual medley, 
third; #127, 14-and-under 100 
free relay, second.

Christina Frink: #17B, 10-
and-under 100-free relay, third; 
9/10 25 butterfly, heat winner, 
first; 9/10 25 breaststroke, sixth; 
#123A, 10 and-under 100 free 
relay, second.

Danielle Frink: #25, open 
100 medley relay, second; 
11/12 50 backstroke, second; 
50 breaststroke, fifth; 11/12 50 
freestyle, fifth; #131, open 100 
free relay, third.

Emma Johnson: #17A, 10-
and under 100 medley relay, 
heat winner, first; 8-and-under  
backstroke, heat winner, first; 
8-and-under 25 freestyle, 
second; #123B, 10-and under100 
free, third.

Lauren Johnson: #17A, 10-
and under 100 medley relay, 
heat winner, first; 9/10 50 
freestyle, heat winner, first; 9/10 
25 backstroke, second; 9/10 
25 freestyle. second; #123A, 
10 and-under 100 free relay, 
second.

Lindsey Johnson: #17A, 10-
and under 100 medley relay, heat 
winner, first; 9/10 50 freestyle, 
second; 9/10 25 breaststroke, 
fourth; 9/10 25 freestyle, fourth; 
#123A, 10 and-under 100 free 
relay, second.

Ellee Krien: #17B, 10-and-
under 100-free relay, third; 
#131, open 100 free relay, third.

Lyden Lampe: #25, open 100 
medley relay, second; 8-and-
under 25 backstroke, sixth; 
8-and-under 25 yard freestyle, 
fifth; #123B, 10-and under100 
free, third.

Audrey Meyer: #17B, 10-
and-under 100-free relay, third; 
50 freestyle, third; 9/10 25 
butterfly, second; 9/10 long free, 
third, 123A 10-and-under 100 
free relay, second.

Margi Poling: #25, open 100 
medley relay, second; 30-and-
over, 25 breaststroke, third; 
#131, open 100 free relay, third. 

Taylor Spike: #25, open 100 
medley relay, second; 19-and 
over, 50 butterfly, second; 19-
and-over freestyle, second; 
#131, open 100 free relay, third.

McKayla Taylor: #21, 14-
and-under 100 medley relay, 
heat winner, first; 50 butterfly 
, second; 13/14 backstroke, 
second; 13/14 breaststroke, 
fourth; #127, 14-and-under 100 
free relay, second.

McKenzie Taylor: #21, 14-
and-under 100 medley relay, heat 
winner, first; 13/14 freestyle, 
heat winner, first; 13/14 50 
backstroke, heat winner, first; 
13/14 breaststroke, third; #127, 
14-and-under 100 free relay, 
second.

BREE DEWAAL swam for the Sainty Sharks at an earlier meet. She was in the 8-and-under 
division.                                                                                                                Herald photo by Crissy Cooks
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